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Auckland M.A. (Hons) in Archaeology 12 years experience in
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M. A. (Hons) London in Archaeology. Extensive experience in Europe
and New Zealand in Historic Archaeology.

LLB MA (Hons) in archaeology. Author of Departmental report
"North Head, the development of a Fort". 10 years experience
directing archaeological investigations.
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APPENDIX 3

Assessment of the possibilities for hidden tunnels

There is very little archival evidence for the existence of any extensive network of tunnels
not visible at present. This however does not conclusively prove that nothing else exists.
There is one factor in the history of North Head which may explain the disparity between
the archival and oral evidence.

Up until the period of the First World War a number of prisoners were held in the summit
area to work as labourers around the Fort. This ready access to *free’ labour meant that a
number of building and tunnelling projects were started and then abandoned when the
hardware to install in them was not forthcoming. Examples of this are the old engine room
in the middle of the covered way, the 6 pounder emplacement above the old 1 and 2
searchlight positions and the abandoned 6 inch mark VII emplacement on the summit. On
occasion the existence of earlier projects was forgotten. For example Annies Cave, a rock
cut tunnel complex dating from the late 19th Century was ’lost’ and not rediscovered until
the building of the new searchlights in the late 1930s. It is possible that stories of the hidden
tunnels may relate to similar abandoned projects.

There is some archival material which is suggestive of sealed off installations. A drawing
of North Battery dating from the rebuilding in the late 1880s shows an underground
structure, probably an engine room to the west of the gun (figure 3). This links up to a
proposed searchlight emplacement on the point to the North of the gun. Nothing is visible
here now. It is unclear whether this was ever built but may relate to Mr Ken Bartrums
description of entering a tunnel in this area and coming out in North Battery. It is hoped
the resistivity survey currently underway may be able to pick up traces of this structure if
it exists. ;
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Figure 3: Drawing 1573-2 showing engine room complex to the West of the North Battery





